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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
And just like that, here we are at the end of Term 1!  

 

It has been an interesting term in regards to the changing 

Covid mandates we have had to follow, new staff members 

joining our team and for the secondary students, beginning 

their SIDE studies. However, as a school community, we have 

demonstrated our resilience and ‘can do’ attitude, working 

together to ensure our students have been provided with the 

best opportunities to achieve to the best of their ability. 

 

I would also like to thank you, our parents and carers, for your 

support this term. We will begin Term 2 with eased public 

health and social measures, but look forward to the 

opportunity of welcoming you back into the school to 

celebrate the achievements of our students through various 

special events.  

 

STAFFING 

I am very pleased to inform you that we will be welcoming a 

permanent teacher for our year 2/3 class, at the end of week 

4, next term. Further information for year 2/3 parents will be 

sent home with the students today. 

 

As the term draws to an end I would like to take this 

opportunity to farewell and thank Miss Robinson and Miss 

Batchelor for being part of our school community this term.  

Their efforts and dedication to their students has been very 

much appreciated, and we have enjoyed having them on 

our team. I wish you both all the best as you move on to your 

next ventures, and remind you to call in and say hello should 

you be passing through!  

 

COVID INFORMATION 

Please see the attached letter for the Term 2 Covid update. 

 

ANZAC COMMEMORATION 

Parents and community members are invited to our ANZAC Day commemoration service on 

Tuesday 26 April, 10:10am, at the flagpoles. 

 

If you are attending, please remember to wear a mask and practise social distancing. 

 

I wish all of our students, families and staff a well-deserved and relaxing holiday break. Travel safe, 

have a lovely Easter, and we look forward to welcoming students back on Tuesday 26 April. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Karen Tabner 

Principal 

 

 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

 

Friday 8 April 
Last day of Term 1 
 
Friday 15  April 
Good Friday 
 
Monday 18 April 
Easter Monday 
 
Monday 25 April 
ANZAC Public Holiday 
 
Tuesday 26 April 
First day of Term 2 
ANZAC commemoration 
10:10am under the 
flagpoles 
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 
Kaya. I am thrilled to writing my first column for the newsletter 

in my role as Deputy Principal for 2022. I am a country girl and 

grew up on a farm in Badgingarra; after which I attended 

boarding school and university in Perth. I have two degrees, 

one in Town Planning and the other in Education. I have been 

teaching in the Wheatbelt for all my career; in Tammin, 

Kalannie, Jurien Bay and Kellerberrin. I have been fortunate to 

have taught in classes from Kindy to Year 10. My favourite 

subject to teach is Geography, though I do love Maths as well. 

Aaron Blabey and James Foley are my favourite authors, and 

I have all the Pig the Pug books! 

 

I have three children. Zach (Yr 11) and Callum (Yr 9) attend 

Mazenod College where they are boarders. They play an 

obscene amount of sport, so I spent a lot of my time at sports 

ovals and courtside. My daughter Mia (Yr 7) has just started at Santa Maria College this 

year. She really enjoys Fire Brigade and is a bit disappointed that there are no Perth clubs 

anymore that she could join! I love getting back to my parent’s farm and helping out with 

(some!) sheep work, though I am not a fan of the dust and wind in the sheep yards. I enjoy 

watching sport, particularly netball, cricket and football; and have coached and umpired 

netball over the years. Reading and going for walks are my favourite pastimes, as well as 

spending time with friends and family. The Fremantle Dockers are my team, along with 

West Coast Fever and the Perth Scorchers. 

 

I have really enjoyed getting to know all the learners here at Southern Cross DHS and I am 

looking forward to meeting parents and families over the coming weeks. Hopefully I will 

see more of you at school when Covid mandates ease. Have a wonderful and safe Easter 

and holiday break. 

 
Kind regards 

 
Melinda White 

Deputy Principal 

 
During Week 8, we had a visit from 

an ex-student, Danny Scott (Head 

Boy, Year 10, 1993). Danny is the 

managing director for Rainfill Tanks & 

Curved Roofing Supplies. Our school has been 

given a very generous donation from Danny 

and his business, of two metal raised garden 

beds. We hope to put theses garden beds to 

good use in the secondary learning area in the 

form of a kitchen/herb garden. 

Thankyou Danny! We look forward to when you 

will be able to come back and see them for 

yourself.  
  Mrs Karen Tabner, Danny Scott, Mrs Melinda White 
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Congratulations 
Students entered the virtual world last week and were able to watch the assembly from the 

comfort of their classrooms. Congratulations to the recipients of Honour Certificates:   
 

 

Pre Primary 

Violet for her confident and persistent attitude towards learning sounds in literacy. Mrs Dal 

Busco 

Year 1 

Amelia for showing confidence in her ability to learn about and see patters in numbers. 

Mrs Dal Busco 

Year 2/3 

Claudia for always coming to school with a “can do it” attitude and completing her work 

to a high standard. Miss Robinson 

Sariah for maintaining a positive attitude towards the learning of reading and phonics and 

seeing fabulous progress along the way. Miss Robinson 

Year 4/5/6 

Tahlor for his fantastic efforts across learning areas and persistence when faced with 

challenges. Miss Robbins 

Holly for displaying a positive approach to class activities and persisting with challenging 

tasks. Miss Robbins 

Year 7/8 

Max for doing a fantastic job following instructions to complete 1st Art project. Love it! Ms 

Tisdell 

Ekam for her consistent and diligent approach to completing tasks. Your note taking skills 

are amazing! Ms Tisdell 

Year 9/10 

Marcus H for striving to use all of the allocated time to the best of his abilities during 

assessment tasks. Ms Tisdell  

Marcus S for writing detailed examples of different communication styles in Health. Ms 

Tisdell  
 
 

Happy Birthday to all our students that have celebrated during Term One 

or will do so during the school holidays! 

 

Indy  02 January   Kira  11 March 

Claudia 08 January   Max   12 March 

Lily  22 January   Ben   21 March 

Parker  22 January   Shellbee 29 March 

Madison 31 January    

 

Malcolm 04 February   Jayden  05 April 

Anthony 10 February   Sariah  12 April 

Marcus S 10 February   Abbey  14 April 

Bellla  11 February   Tahlor  20 April 

Caitlyn  27 February   Holly  27 April 
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Year 4/5/6 Class – Miss Robbins 
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2022 VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

Kindergarten  $60.00 PrePrimary  $60.00  

Primary            $60.00 Secondary  $235.00 

Our office does not hold cash on the premises.  

Contributions can be deposited directly to our 

school Westpac Bank Account.  

 

Account Name:  Southern Cross District High School 

BSB: 036128  

Account Number: 860047 

 

Please make sure that you identify your deposit with 

your child’s name to ensure that we credit it correctly. 
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